

August 12, 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are excited to welcome you and your student(s) to the new school year! Below are the key details for the shuttle transportation process and important reminders for the 2025–2026 school year.

Updates for the Start of the Year:

- Check Your Bus Schedule: Log in to PowerSchool or My Ride K-12 for real-time transportation
 updates. Make sure your contact information is current for important notifications. If you need help
 navigating <u>PowerSchool</u> or <u>My Ride K-12</u>, we have helpful tutorials available on our <u>website</u> to guide
 you through the process.
- **Be Patient:** Buses may run late during the first few weeks as we finalize new routes. Your understanding is appreciated.
- Arrive Early: Please have your child at the bus stop 5 minutes early to ensure timely pick-up.

Important Bus Transfer Information

• For your convenience, we've provided details on the <u>morning and afternoon bus transfer</u> <u>process</u> on our website, along with an **FAQ section** to help clarify any questions. Please visit our site to **learn more about the transfer process**, including how students will be shuttled between schools and how to find their designated home buses at the high school.

③ Safety Reminders:

- Listen to the Bus Driver and follow instructions.
- **Stay Seated** and keep belongings secure.
- **Be Kind & Respectful** to others, including the driver.
- Cross Streets Safely: Look both ways and wait for the driver's signal.

If you have questions, contact us at 616-891-0224 or transportation@calschools.org (Monday - Friday, 6:00 am - 5:00 pm) or <u>visit our website</u> for more information.

Thank you for your partnership in keeping transportation safe and efficient. We look forward to a great year ahead!

Go Scots!

Caledonia Community Schools Transportation Department

